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QUEENSLAND RUGBY REFEREES ASSOCIATION 

NOTICE OF MEETING 

NOTICE is hereby given that the Annual General Meeting of the 

Q.R.R.A. will be held on Tuesday 23rd February 1971 commen-

cig at 7.30 p.m. at the Function Room, First Floor, Hotel 

Majestic, George Street, Brisbane. 

Business 

	

1. 	Annual Reports 

	

2. 	Election of Life Members 

	

3. 	Election of Officers required to be elected by the 
Annual General Meeting, namely: 

President 	J 
Two (2) Vice-Presidents " 	 P 
Two (2) ordinary members of the Managing 

Committee 
, (iv) 	Hon. Secretary ;? ir 

Hon. Treasurer 0 

Delegate/s to the Q .J. R . U .Al 

(vii)7Delegate/s to Q. Sub-District R.U. 

	

4. 	Nomination of candidates for Election of certain 
Officers by the incoming Committee, namely, 

Hon. Assistant Secretary/Treasurer 
Appointments Board (3) 
Examinations Board (max. 5) j 
One member of Q.R.U. Judicial Committee) 
One Delegate to Q.R.U. Council'2( 
One Delegate to A.S.R.R. C' 

Lectures Board (3) 
Hon. Publicity Officer ! 

	

5. 	Any other business which may properly be dealt with by 
the meeting. 

B.R. SHORT 
Hon. Secretary 27.1.71 

2. 



OFFICERS - 1970 

PRESIDENT 

I.R.S. Forbes 

VICE-PRESIDENTS 

* 	 H.G. Clark (Immed. Past President) D.L. Duffell, Bro. Terence 

HON. SECRETARY 

G. Beeston (resgd. April), B.R. Short 

HON. TREASURER 

D.W. Jowett 

MANAGING COMMITTEE 

I.R.S. Forbes (Chairman), G. Beeston (resgd. April), K.J. Crowe, 
D.W. Jowett, B. O'Connor, B.R. Short (from April) 

ASSISTANT SECRETARY/TREASURER. 

J.M. O'Connor 

APPOINTMENTS BOARD 

D.L. Duffell (Chairman), I.R. Beames, F.D.O. Fielding 

EXAMINATIONS BOARD 

I.R.S. Forbes (Chairman), J. Buckley, K.J. Crowe, 
I.V. Olsson, Bro. Terence 

YOUNG MEMERS COMMITTEE 

B.R. Short (resgd. April), R.R. Douglas (from April) 
(Chairmen), P. Spranklin, C. Waidron 

LECTURES COMMITTEE 

K.J. Crowe, I.R.S. Forbes, J.M. O'Connor 

DELEGATES TO Q.R.U. COUNCIL 

D.L. Duffell, J.R. Forbes (ex. officio) 

DELEGATE TO A.S.R.R. * 
K.J. Crowe 

MEMBER, Q.R.U. JUDICIAL COMMITTEE 

B.C. Dickinson 

DELEGATES TO SUB-DISTRICT UNION 

C. Menzies, L. Walsh 



(Officers Continued) 

DELEGATE TO Q.J.R.U. 

A.K. Finlay 

I-ION. LEGAL ADVISOR 

J.M. O'Connor 

PUBLICITY OFFICER 

C. Brittenden 

I-ION. AUDITOP 

Messrs. Arthur Andersen and Company 

LIFE MEMBERS 

P. Barnes, D.L. Duffeil, T.W. Moore 



MANAGING COMMITTEE REPORT 

Progress and consolidationoften come at different times. We believe 
that we achieved both in the 1970 season. 

- 	 Grading: 

First, the progress. At last this Association has an official, explicit, 
and carefully-designed system of grading. This benefits an Associa-
tion with international and interstate responsibilities. We do not claim 
that the system is perfect. We know circumstances will change. But 
we are now tackling our main job seriously - that is, to evolve expert 
referees and known standards. We are trying systematically to appoint 
members to games in a rational, predictable order of quality. That is 
the real justification for an independent Referees Association. Any-
body at all can 'appoint" in haphazard fashion. Our members have co-
operated in the grading scheme splendidly. As often happens, a vital 
change proved easier than many suggested. 

Of course, being a team system, it cannot always coincide with every 
individual irtere.t. It does sharpen lines of advancement. After the 
cnangeover period, that oriers at least as many satisfactions as tem-
orary dlsappolnLments. From 1971 season onwards, Lhere will be a 

real basis of comparison for every member. It is unhelpful to relate 
1970 appointments to the relative non-system of previous years. 

Grading in Action: 

Broadly there are three classes of referees for "A", "B" and "C" class 
games. The classification of games is partly laid down by the scheme, 
and partly left to the judgment of the Appointnents Board. The classi-
fication of referees is entirely a matter for the Appointments Board, in-
dependent of the Managing Committee. Among the relatively few "non-
flexible" appointments are first-grade senior games (as above), and the 
top three G.P.S. 1st )CT matches per week. In the interest of players, 
the scheme aims to give such games unquestioned status. First-grade 
status is now given with special care. Our aim is that here - as in 
Sydney - all "grade" and like appointments will be highly regarded. 
The recruitment picture (see below) suggests that we are already ap-
preaching this position. 

"Flexibility" Built In: 

The grading plan provides for the better lower-grade etc. matches to 
move into higher appointment classes as circumstances warrant. This 
fact, together with better incentives and standards for mo"junior' mem-
bers, enables us to do a better job for all players, without exaggerated 



and wasteful instability of our "first-grade" category. There are "plums" 
for all grades, not least the G.P.S. 2nd XV matches, which we 'took 
over" again this year after almost ten years' interval. 

There are two facts of life beyond the Association's control: there is a 
marked "taper' in number of games before May and after July. At all 
times, the amount of really good Rugby (given our still rather negative 
style) is farily limited. We should adjust to these realities as standards 
of play keep rising, and the vagaries of pre-grading days are forgotten. 

A review of appointment records shows that the average' member in 1970 
did better in terms of number of games, and length of season, than in pre-
grading days. A pleasing trend. 

Significantly, the annual report of the G.P.S. Schools to the Union makes 
special and favourable mention of our new system. 

Inters ta te Recognition: 

The Sydney and N.S.W. Referees' Association have officially agreed to 
accept our gradings as equivalent to theirs. Our members will enjoy re-
ciprocity according to their status here. This is an important matter of 
status for the Association as well as individual members. It depends 
essentially on the grading scheme. 

Young Members' Committee: 

The Committee was created by the Managing Committee this year. It is 
meant to give administrative experience, to spread responsthility, and 
to improve contact between officers and "newer' members. The experi-
ment was undoubtedly a success. After only three months as Chairman, 
Brian Short became an efficient Secretary to the Association. It is not 
easy to take over in mid-year at any time, least of all when new things 
are being attempted. The Committee thanks Brian, and his efficient 
colleague and Treasurer, Don Jowett. 

Main Functions: 

We hold an annual lecture in memory of Bill Wyllie, long-term referee 
and Q.R.R.A., official. Our noteable "capture" as lecturer this year was 
Charles Blunt, Chairman of the Australian Rugby Union. Mr. Blunt ad-
dressed members and visitors on Rugby's "parliament", the International 
Board. Highly popular was the end-of-season dinner at the Majestic 
Hotel. 

There were more prepared talks at ordinary meetings, many of high 
quality. Two meetings were devoted to colour-slides and recorded 
commentary on the Laws of the Game. 

On 23rd December, there was a gathering at a city hotel for pre-Christmas 
drinks. There was a really encouraging attendance We thank you not 
only for coming, but for yair ready and reliable replies to the invitation. 



7. 

D.J. Minter Trophy: 

This award is in honour of stalwart member, John Minter, lost in a 
drowning accident in 1963. It is given for "Outstanding Service to 
Rugby by a Member in Any Year". It is not necessarily given every 
year. For the first time it went to a country referee - Jim Buckley, 
President of the Downs Referees, Secretary of the D.R.U., press 
correspondent, and a Downlands College coach. 

Interstate 'Exchange': 

The interchange of referees for N.S.W. v Queensland games continued. 
Roger Vanderfield (N.S.W.) came to Brisbane in May. Kevin Crowe 
ran the match at Eastwood, Sydney in July, Several members assisted 
the Downs Association with Risdon Cup matches. At the D.R.A's in-
vitation, John Forbes and Bob Douglas handled the Grand Final and 
Under 19 final at Toowoomba in September. 

"External Affairs": 

The Association received nothing but courtesy from the President of the 
Q.R.U., from the Union's Committee, and from Secretary Mr. Ron Hop-
kins. Our views, expressed where necessary, received the fullest 
consideration. We thank, too, the clubs, schools, Juniors, and Sub-
District Union for their friendly co-operation. As in the past, members 
were entertained as guest speakers at Rugby Schools, including 
B.S.H.S., Nudgee, C.E.G.S. andAshgrove. 

The Association is to be represented at the 1971 Convention of the 
Australian Society at Canberra on 13 - 14 February. A report will be 
made later. 

Recruiting: 

At the opening of this Report, we referred to "progress" and "considera-
tion". The vital consolidation was a sharp rise in promising recruits. 
Grading certainly did not deter them - quite the reverse. As another 
means of enhancing standards, a one-year "probation" was introduced 
for the senior badge. Entrants now become "Active Assobiate" members 
(eligible for official appointments) and then tackle the senior badge after 
a whole year's experience. We are confirmed in the view that ballyhoo 
and "quickie" campaigns are not useful, necessary or desirable as a 
main method of gaining good recruits. 

Of publicity generally, it may be said without criticism of anybody that 
not every exercise in this field is suitable for the Association. Com-
petence, independence and a sensible degree of detachment are our best 
contribution to Rugby's true interests. It's no cause for blame or surprise 
that few passing agitations are seriously concerned with standards of 
refereeing. Given a healthy Association, it is fair to ask that refereeing 
concerns and ambitions be pursued through the Association. 



Lookino Ahead: 

Your Committee is firmly of opinion that the principle of grading should 
be here to stay, and that no retreat could be rationally justified. 

Clearly the Young Members' Committee should continue. Our present 
policy of greater delegation of functions to willing and capable memIrs 
should likewise continue. 

The time is ripe for making all major representative appointments in 
Queensland "State" decisions of the Q.R.R.A. and Q.R.U. Support of 
the Q.R.U. is here essential. Given due courtesy and consideration, 
Country referees can be expected to agree at the present time. Country 
men are entitled to more contact with us. This will require outside 
financial support. Our finances are healthy but modest, and can only 
remain so. 

When we have a permanent referees' room and (here's hoping) private 
shower at Ballymore, some internal decoration would be welcome. This 
is largely up to us. 

The incoming Examinations Board might profitably consider an "objective" 
written test for the Senior, as well as the other badges. 

Should we take on more commitments for touch judges? If recruitments 
continue to prosper, this might be a point best decided by the younger 
members. There is also some good Rugby offering in e.g., G.P.S. 
Under 16's, if suitable arrangements were made with the Schools. 

Functions like the pre-Christmas party may well be the right social 
medium for this day and age. Perhaps the number of General Meetings 
might be slightly reduced, after mid-season. 

There are very real reasons for optimism in 1971. 
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APPOINTMENTS BOARD 

Because of less than usual wastage through transfers and resignations, 
and a pronounced increase in new membership, the Board was able to 
cope with increased commitments in the selective fashion demanded by 
the grading system. 

Including visiting referees, who were always most welcome, sixty-
three men controlled 855 official appointments. Indicative of the in-
crease in permanent strength is tI fact that thirty-eight (38) referees 
did ten or more matches each. Apart from official appointments, some 
members were active in sub-junior, school, university and army matches. 

Following is a list of referees who were appointed to five (5) or more 
matches during the season: 

J.R. Forbes 36 C. Collins 18 
R. Burnett 33 M. Clark 18 
D. Jowett 33 J. Woodward 18 
C. Waldron 29 Bro. Donatus 17 
K. Crowe 28 F. Brown 17 
G. Sheehan 28 C. Oxenford 17 
J. O'Connor 27 G. Beeston 17 
J. McCarthy 26 A. Broad 17 
M. May 26 C. Menzies 15 
I Gilmore 25 Bro. Terence 12 

 Beames 25 R. Cunliffe 12 
B. O'Connor 25 J. Broughton 11 

 Quinn 25 M. Lyons 11 
J. Meehan 25 D. Finlay 10 
K. Cowley 23 P. Spranklin 10 
R. Douglas 22 Bro. Alexis 10 
G. Hogan 21 Bro. J.  Vance 8 
B.R. Short 21 P. Will 8 
I. Olsson 20 L. Walsh 5 
M. McGovern 20 R. Morris (N.S.W.) 5 
J. Jell 19 P. McManus 5 
P. Honan 19 A. Steele 5 

D. Duffell 5 

Major Appointments: 

R. Burnett - Queensland v Scotland 
1st Grade Grand Final 
City I v Country I 

K. Crowe - Queensland v N.S.W. (Sydney) 
2nd Grade Grand Final 
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Major Appointmfflts (Cont): 

J.R. Forbes 	 - Queenslandv N.S.W. Country 
Uni. of California v Uni. of Queensland 
Risdon Cup Grand Final (Dalby v Q.I.T. 

Toowoomba) 

D. Jowett 	 - Qld. Country v N.S.W. Country 
N.Z. Services v President's XV 
3rd Grade Grand Final 

J. Jell 	 - 4th Grade Grand Final 

By Invitation: 
I. Vanderfield 	- Qld. v N.S.W. (Brisbane) 

First Grade Appointments (Rounds oni 

K. Crowe, 14 D. Jowett 	 5 
R. Burnett 14 G. Hogan 	 3 
J.R. Forbes 12 I. Beames 	 2 
I. Gilmore 12 J. Jell 	 1 

Reserve Grade Appointments (Rounds onl 

J. O'Connor 9 I. Olsson 	 3 
J. McCarthy 7 C. Oxenford 	 3 
B. O'Connor 7 A. Finlay 	 2 
G. Hogan 6 I. Gilmore 	 1 
D. Jowett 6 G. Sheehan 	 1 
J. 	Jell 6  Menzies 	 1 
I Beames 5  Jones (A.C.T.) 
Bro. Terence 4 A. McNeill (N'castle) 	1 

Centuries: 

From the fragmentary records of the Association, it would appear that 
those who have achieved 100 first grade appointmeits in recent years 
are:- 	A.Finlay (retired early 1970), R. Burnett, K. Crowe, J.R. Forbes. 

A general review of standards and Board policies will be presented to 
an early general meeting. 

D.L. Duffell 
(Chairman) 
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EXAMINATIONS BOARD 

In 1970 the Board introduced closer control of both examinations and 
records. A new badge design (maroon upon white) was introduced 
for Associate members. The Board welcomes the new rule requiring 
one year's service as an Associate before taking the Senior badge. 
It now becomes much less likely that our highest badge will go to the 
most casual and temporary recruits. 

An "objective" written test was introduced for Associate members, and 
might well extend to the theory side of the senior badge. It saves em-
barrassment and produces even standards. Of course written tests call 
for more careful control. We are confident that the Association has ad-
vanced to the stage where more specialised examining is both desirable 
and feasible. Dates for exams might also be put on a more formal basis. 

New members in 1970 were:- 

Senior: 
P. Braddy (Rockhampton), A. Broad, Bro. Brosnan (Nudgee College - 

reciprocal from N . S . W.), K. Cow ley, I. Gilmore (recip. from N . S . W.), 
P. Honan, J. McClure (Toowoornba), M. McGovern, M. May, J. Meehan, 
T. Moore (Rockhampton), Bro. O'Dempsey (St. Columban's College - re-
ciprocal from N.S.W.), A. Steele, Bro. J. Vance,  J. White (Rockhampton), 
P. Will, J. Woodward. " 

(The record number of 17 above does not include, of course, financial 
members returning from retirement.) 

Associate: 
"Active": J. Broughton, R. Cunliffe 

Helidon Training College: Bro. Larkin 

St. Lawrence's College: M.J. Lohmann, Bro. Steele, P. Crombie, 
P. Parry, P. Forrester, P. Gair, Bro. Hampton, 
B.R. Daly, I. Phillips 

Rosalie: Bro. Paul 

Ashgrove Marist: M. Gubbins, Bro. Flanagan, Bro. P. Kelly, 
J. McDonnell 

C,E.G.S.: K. Dan, P.F. Ryan, R. Melrose, B.N. Kleinschmidt, 
D. Griffith, Rev. R. Paul 

Scarborough D.L.S.: Bro. C. Callinan, Bro. E. Becker, Bro. J. Foley, 
Bro. L. Day, Messrs. J. McDermott, A. Aitken, 
Bro. Arthur 

B.G.S,: N. Vincent 
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Associate (Continued): 

Nudgee College: Bro. P.E. Murphy, Bro. P. McGuren, Bro. L. Magee, 
Mr. T. Nugent 

- 	 The Southport School: R.J. Lamont, K. Mackay, A. Rolls, G. Wills 

(Overall pass rate in a testing written exam was 60-65%. Highest 
mark was gained by Bro. P. Murphy (Nudgee) - 84%.) 

Junior: 
B.G.S.: A.J. Northcott 

C.E.G.S.: C.R. May, ID. Shaw, B. Austin, P.J.  Jones, D. Ferguson, 
R.F. Whiting. 
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YOUNG MEMBERS COMMITTEE 

During the year 1970 for the first time in the history of the association, 
a Young Members Committee was formed. It had become apparent during 
previous recent years that there had been a large influx of new members. 
It was considered by the committee of the association that some nucleus 
should be formed which would give these younger members direct access 
to the general committee. 

The original members of the Young Members Committee were Brian Short 
as President, Pat Spranklin and myself. However when Brian took over 
the position as Secretary of the association I became President of the 
Young Members Committee and Col. Waidron was co-opted to the Young 
Members Committee. 

A number of meetings were held during the year and even though it appears 
that not much was achieved in the year it became apparent that there is a 
need for a Young Members Committee. 

One of the duties delegated to the Young Members Committee was to 
seek out a scheme of perpetuating the memory and exploits of former 
members who have achieved distinction, and other members whom it 
is considered should have their memory and their achievements preserved. 
It was considered that an Honour Board was the best means of providing 
this, so for this purpose Col. Waldron was sent upon a scavenging ex-
pedition at the Brisbane Grammar School and in due course produced two 
Honour Boards which when they are stripped and painted, will provide 
an excellent addition to the walls of the dressing room. I would like on 
behalf of all members to thank Col. for his good work. 

As you all know it was proposed that a get together be held for the new 
members of the association under the auspices of my committee towards 
the end of the last season. This plan was approved by the committee of 
the association. However, was considered in that the best time for such 
a gathering would be relatively early next season due to the number of 
functions which are held and which are traditionally held towards the end 
of each season. 

a 

It is hoped that the Young Members Committee will continue to exist and 
will prove a conduit pipe between the committee of the association and 
newer and younger members so that they may feel at home within the 
association. 

R.R. Douglas 



COUNTRY ASSOCIATIONS 

Referees Associations are firmly established at Townsviile and on 
the Darling Downs. Each is affiliated to the State body. Presi-
dent of the Downs body is Jim Buckley, winner of this year's 
Minter prize, and also Secretary of the Downs Union. 

The State senior badge remains the principal qualification for 
country members. This pattern will probably continue, as it has 
for many years in New South Wales country zones, particularly as 
more important appointments become "State appointments". How-
ever, Townsville has a local badge, and the Downs is likely to 
have one in 1971. 

A Central Queensland Association will affiliate this year. Secretary 
Greg Beeston writes from Rockhampton: 

"There are four senior members in Rockhampton - Paul Braddy, 
John White, TeITy Moore and myself. A Number of unquali-
fied people do the junior games, but it is hoped that these people 
will qualify for their Associate badge in 1971. 

The number of games controlled each weekend is three senior, 
and up to five junior games. junior games will increase in 
1971 when it is hoped to have a school competition. Both the 
standard and the number of referees will have to be improved. 
We hope that this will come about with the advent of an 
affiliated Association and regular meetings, possibly with 
guest lecturers." 

The President had informal correspondence with referees in Cairns and 
New Guinea during the year. 

1 4. 

. 
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REPORT ON THE A.S.R.R. AND 

PUSTThLIAN LAWS COMMITTEE A.S.R.R. 

The activities of the Australian Society of Rugby Referees for the season 
1970 centered around a Laws Convention in Melbourne on February 14th 
and the circularising of the law corrections from I.R.S. meeting held in 
March 1970. 

The meeting in Melbourne was successful although there was a small 
attendance. The previous convention was also held in Melbourne which 
may have taken some of the interest away from the 1970 proceedings. 
Due to time and personal commitments, I was unable to attend this con-
vention and Joe Gilbert, former Queensland player now Melbourne 
Referee agreed to stand in as my proxy. 

The main points coming out of the convention were formation of more 
active social committee and offer more assistance to the A.R.U. and 
the various States on the question of law and law changes and sug-
gestions. 

The social committee got away to a good start with a Presidents at 
Home which was attended by Mr. and Mrs. Charles Blunt and raised 
some $100 towards future expenses of the Society. 

As this report is being published several of your members will be at-
tending the 1971 convention in Canberra and for the first time finan-
cial assistance towards fares is being given by The society. I 
report further on this after the convention. 

The full activities of the society in 1970 are available in a newsletter; 
three or four of these newsletters will be published during the coming 
season. 

AUSTRALIAN LAWS COMMITTEE 

The first Laws Committee Meeting was held in Sydney on Sunday, 
July 12th. The meeting dealt with problems arising out of law changes 
made during I.R.S. Meeting which is held at the commencement of our 
season and the difficulties in having the draft prepared in time. The 
Chairman of the Laws Committee, Dr. I.R. Vanderfield did a solendid 
jO in gettlng tnese changes to  the various states beiore the conclusion 
of the first round. The A.S.R.R. committee played a very important 
part in the drafting of the law changes. Two suggestions by Australia 
were submitted: 

* 



Adoption of the 25 yard dispensation - ACCEPTED 

Revision of the 'knock on" law (aerial knock-on) - RESUBMITTED 
TO 1971 MEETING 

There will be further matters considered at the next law committee meeting 
to be held in Canberra on 14 February. These considerations will be re-
ported back to you along with the outcome of the A.S.R.R. Meeting. 

Crowe 

lb. 

46 



no fniancial statement of he Azioniation shows a credit baiance 

funds for $313.00. Of this amount $200.00 is a fixed deposit 

at 4.85S interest. 

It should be noted that receipts for the year exceeded payments by 

$45.00. This was achieved by a careful, pruning of administration 

expenses and greater member participation in the various functions 

held during the year. 

We were greatly indebted to our paron: body the Queens land Rugby 

Union - for their greatly increased contribution for the year. 

A probh:s for dw incoming 	 isdm subs oriomons do 001 

in any way cover all the amounts outgoing each year and therefore 

is dependant on outside donations to a great extent. 

17. 
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S 

RhCS 	:-T. 	1UD 

1O71 esa 

(245) for 	year 45 

CCSI 	3 L 	Zflk 	at 	 n 
of 	year 

18 General 	5nd 

:95 Travef 	cae 54 
293 On 	cO3OStt 

at 	yr— 313 

., u. 

_LU 	 ---- 

sc'v. 	 - 

On caposet 

265 	 313 

yCTE: 	In acidS ta e the cash a: hank and on ouposa: a 
numoer of 	 nose  

5ve eed the sunnary of receiecs and paynen:s of 
the Queensland Rugby Union Refers Association anc t 	suDnor:en9 
lists of receipts and of payments for the year ended 31st 
hcea:er a970. Our exclamation incuded such tests of tao 
accounting records and ocner audi ciag procedures as we considered 
cery in the circuns cacces 

Ia our orinion the acconDarlying statenents give a true 
and fair view of the cash transactions of the Association for 
tnt year enced east Deconber a970. 



19. 
A 	t A i,S E N & C 

QUEENSLAND RUCLY NUT ON 	REFEREE S AS SOCIATI ON 

LIST 	CF 	RECLPTS 

FOR THE 	YEAR ENDED 	31ST DEO 1970 

9 

S S S 

Annual 	subscriptions 

Donations 	- 

39 Queensland Rug7 	Union 100 

2 Queensland 	G.P.S. 	Assn. 23 

- Queensland 	Associated 	Schools 25 

23 Downlands 	College 30 

2 C.B.C. 	Bank - 
335 Sundry 	(travel 	fund) - 

178 

SubscriDtions 	- 

Yemoers 	dinner 92 

so Wylie Nemorial 	Dinner ho 

- Christmas 	function 

- 
35 

C r i c k e t: 	match 10 

253 

Affiliation 	fees 	- 

5 North 	Queensland 	R.R.A. 5 

5 Downs 	R.R.A. 5 

10 

22 Interest 13 

22 Sale 	of 	books 	and 	badges 63 
a- 

132 Sale 	of 	ties 18 

159 Sale 	of 	doubles 25 

- O. c f r i 	e r a 	0 -f D 

To:al 	rsce::s 733 



G3LJYS UGLY u1ci: 	 .Scc:7:; 

L ST OF PYETS 

YFY END 31ST 	C1R 1970 

Subscriptions 	- 

123 Annui 	function 132 

126 Wyllie 	emoriai 	Dinner 127 

- Criristmas 	cunction 

- LCk 

J. 	inter 	trophy 	(after 	deducting 

Vice 	President's 	donation 	$6) 17.  

- Australian 	Society 	of 	Referees 21 

198 

Donations 	- 

c.R.U. 	(3. 	Mullins) 5 

• John 	Isley 	Drive 50 

Purchases 	- 

73 Badges 	and 	rule 	books . 	66 

24 Refrigerator - 
328 Ties  

00 

Travelling 	expenses 	- 

54 Country 	and 	G.?.S. 	games 64 

96 Melbourne 	confurence - 
64 

Pos tag-es, 	printing 	and 	stationery 
telephone 	calls 	and 	sundries 105 

71 Total 	ayncnts 633 
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SENIOR FINANCLL EMBERS 

AND ACTIVE ASSOCIATES - 1970 

A 	(Active, i.e. 5 games or more) 

N 	(Non-active) 

M. 	(Life Member) 

ssoc. (Associate) 

-exs 	v. Bro. -. Lacaze P. N. 
Barnes P. L.M. Lyons M. A. 
Barnes R. A.(Tvl) Maughan B. N. 
Bearnes I. A. May M. A. 
BeestonG. A(Rkton) Meehan  
:addy P. A(Rkton) Menzies C. A. 
:ittenden G. N. Moore T.W. A.(Rkton) 

I:oadA. A. Moore Thos. W. L.M. 
L:osnan Rev. Bro. N. McCarthy J. A. 

roughton I. Assoc. McClure J. A.(Twmba) 
Lrown F. A. McGovern  M. A. 
Buckley I. A. (Twmba) McManus P. A. 
Burnett R. A. McManus M. A.(Twmba) 
Collins C. A. OCallaghan B. N. 
Cowley K. A. O'Connor B. A. 
Crowe K. A. O'Connor J. A. 
Cunliffe R. Assoc. O'Dernpsey Rev. Bro. N. 
Dickinson B.C. N. Olsson I. A. 
Donatis Bro. A. Oxenford C. A. 
Douglas R. A. Quinn J.L. A. 
Duffel]. D. A. Sheehan G. A. 
Ffrench B. N. Short B. A. 
Fielding D. N. Spranklin P. A. 
FinlayA. N. SteeleA. A. 
Linlay D. A. Terence Bro. A. 
:orbes J. A. iuxworth K. A.(wmoa) 
Gilmore I.S.(Col) A. Vance Bro. John A. 
Hogan G. A. Waidron C. A. 
Honan P. A. Walsh L. A. 
Jel]. 	J. A. White J. A.(Rkton) 
Jowett D.W. A. Will P. A. 

Woodward I. A. 
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